Norfolk County Council (Boundary Road)
(Layby Waiting Restrictions) Order 2022

Statement Of Reasons For Making The Order

It is proposed to remove the current waiting restrictions at the layby on Boundary Road opposite Marshall Road to allow vehicles to park in the layby at any time with no time limit. 

Currently vehicles are driving across the verge and footpath to access properties on the back of this layby. The fence in the area will be repositioned which will restrict vehicles from driving over the verge and footway. The change in waiting restrictions will increase safety for both pedestrians and cyclists.

The proposal to make the Order is therefore made because it appears to the County Council that it is expedient to do so in accordance with Sub-Section 1 (a) of Section 1of the Road Traffic Regulation Act, 1984.

(a) for avoiding danger to persons or other traffic using the road or any other road or for preventing the likelihood of any such danger arising

